EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 11th September 2023
The Peoples Club, Goodison Park
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
The Chair opened the meeting welcoming the Committee together with our new member, Martin Williams. 
Present were:
Dave Kelly (Chair), Julie Hobson (Vice-Chair), Ian Seymour (Secretary),  John Blain, 
Robbie Daniels, Tom Hughes, Paul Murphy, Phil Parker, Tony Rimmer, Keith Seymour, Martin Williams. 
Apologies were received from:
Ian Webster (Treasurer), Barry Hancox, Michael Owen.

	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.

Keith Seymour proposed that the minutes be approved. 

The motion was seconded by Phil Parker.

	  3
	Appointment of Officers

Chair – Julie Hobson

Vice Chair – John Blain

Secretary – Robbie Daniels

Treasurer – Ian Webster

As outgoing Secretary, Ian Seymour stated that he would assist Robbie Daniels in every way and would continue to oversee the posting of material onto our website etc.

Phil Parker volunteered to take on the work relating to the Directors Box Tickets etc.

	  4
	Review of Action Plan

It was agreed that the items that remained should be shelved and we would start afresh.

	  5
	Chair’s Report

There was no Chairs report.

	  6
	Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of the Treasurer there was nothing to report.

	  7
	Secretary’s Report
Ian Seymour read out an email he had received from Tim Walsh who is the trustee of The Brain Charity in Liverpool and was seeking some information on the criteria that we apply when considering charitable donations throughout the season.

It was agreed that he draft a reply and forward to Julie Hobson for her input before responding.


	8
	Any Other Business

· Tony Rimmer reported that we raised an addition £280 for the Michael Jones fund from the collection at the conclusion of our AGM in August.

· Julie Hobson advised that our quarterly meeting with the club had been changed to 9th October at 4pm. It was agreed to hold our usual monthly meeting following the conclusion of this meeting.

· Dave Kelly raised questions regarding the seating/rail seating at BMD. There followed a discussion around whether this was really an issue for the Shareholders Association and perhaps would best be an item for the Fans Forum to take up. It was suggested that we should be focused more on the finance of the club, the stadium construction, the senior management structure of the club and their roles & responsibilities, the ownership of the club and the re-introduction of AGMs.

· Tom Hughes suggested that there may be some value in working more closely with the Fans Forum and the Fans Advisory Board.

· Tony Rimmer suggested that we should ask the club what value they place on the Shareholders Association and why they don’t use our influence more.

· Martin Williams stated that his major concern is the lack of communication from the club.

· Phil Parker stated that he had recently attended an event celebrating the life of Thomas Keates arranged by The Heritage Society. 


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.05pm

